
Friendship Quilters of San Diego September 2019

President’s Message 

I hope everyone has had a great summer and I look 
forward to cooling weather soon so it will make 
sewing larger items easier. We have secured all our 
meeting dates for the year, updated our insurance 
and we have a new meeting place!  

We were bumped out of Garden Road Elementary, 
because the school district is having an evening 
class on the Monday nights that we normally meet. 

Peggy Martin is our speaker and workshop leader in 
September.  She is  an awesome quilter and teacher.  

Her workshop is September 15, the day 
before the first meeting. 

Our first meeting will be the 3rd Monday in 
September 16.  

  Come check our new location!  We will be meeting 
at Pomerado Elementary this year.  The address is 
12321 Ninth Street just off Pomerado Road.  There 
is plenty of parking including a bit of a hill.  We will 
be using the left gate and the Multi Purpose Room is 
the 1st door on the left.  See you on September 16. 
  
Candy 

Patchwork Post

Webmaster: Shelly Gragg    Charleen Renne: Newsletter Editor     Email: FriendshipQuiltersSD@gmail.org 


Speakers & Workshops 
at a Glance


Peggy Martin

Workshop:  Sun. Sept. 15

Lecture:  Mon. Sept. 16


Melanie Chang

Lecture:  Mon. Oct 14

Workshop:  Wed. Oct. 16


Jan Krentz

Lecture:  Mon. Nov. 4

Workshop: Sat. Nov. 16


Holiday Party

Dec. 9  Kaminski’s


Game Night

Jan. 13, 2020


Open    Feb. 10


Philanthropy

March 9, 2020


Demos & Desserts

April 6, 2020


Wendy Mathson

Lecture: May 11

Workshop:  Sat. May 16


End of Year Party

June 8, 2020
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Retreat News 

Hello Quilters:

We are very excited as our 
October Retreat is just 
around the corner.  The 
retreat dates are 10/18 - 
10/20/19.  Please 
remember that payment for 
the retreat must be made in 
full at our September 
meeting, as we will be 
sending a check to Viña de 
Lestonnac three weeks 
prior to the retreat. 


This October's retreat will 
be very special.  Our own 
Mary Tabar has designed 
wall hangings especially for 
us containing 8 blocks 
each.  We will have 
envelopes available at the 
September meeting 
containing the pattern and a 
piece of fabric for you to 
use.  I am super excited to 
see how this project comes 
together.  Please make sure 
to stop by and see me to 
get your pattern!


I know that some of you will 
be new to the retreat this 
October, so please feel free 
to contact me if you have 
any questions or special 
requests.  
Colleen McCune

Philanthropy 


 Welcome back, Quilters. I hope your summer has 
been peaceful, fun, healthy, and productive. I plan 
to bring my SUV to the September meeting to load 
with all those quilts and placemats that I’ll have to 
pick  up from you!

   First of all, a big shout out and thank you to 
Valerie Potts. She moved recently and donated 
MANY bags of beautiful fabric to our guild 
philanthropy. I  want you all to know what a 
wonderful collection we have in our storeroom, 
thanks to generous people like Valerie. If you want 
to make a quilt for philanthropy, feel free to give 
me a call and I’ll meet you at the storeroom for you 
to choose fabrics. Or maybe you have a quilt top 
ready but need 
backing. We have 
good selections of 
those, as well as 
batting.

     As a reminder as 
we get back into our 
fall routine:

We create and make 
donations to:

• Placemats and quilts for Meals-on-Wheels
• Quilts for Project Linus
• Quilts for Elizabeth Hospice
• Quilts for Quilts Beyond Borders
• Quilts for Kid Comfort Quilts of the Armed 

Services YMCA
• other quilted items for charitable 

organizations as requested
     What a joy to be able to bring warmth and 
comfort to these recipients with the products of 
our creativity!           


Ruth O’Neil
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LIBRARY NEWSLETTER 

Welcome Back!! We will be starting off the year with our favorite $1.00 book sale 
outside the door of our class room.  Please stop by and look thru this small but 
excellent collection of donated books or former library books.   
Are you thinking about all those Christmas projects that you would like to make?  
We have separated all of our Christmas Quilting books and will be bringing ALL of 
them to the September, October and November meetings.  Stop by our table and pick 
up some inspiration and ideas!We have added two brand new books to the library: 

KAFFE FASSETT'S QUILTS IN THE COTSWOLDS - 
Medallion quilt designs with Kaffe Fassett fabrics. 

NEW YORK BEAUTY QUILTS ELECTRIFIED - Skill 
building projects using easy foundations paper piecing 
techniques 
Please let us know if you have any book requests!!! 

We have heard that some people have had difficulty 
looking at the complete list of library books which is on 
the Internet. 

Below are the step by step instructions for looking at all of the books our guild owns: 

Go To:        FriendshipQuiltersSD.Org  
Click on:    LIBRARY tab at the top of the page 
Click on:    Friendship Book Shelf  NEW TITLES 
                   that will bring up 297 of our newest books  

On the left side of the page under "Bookshelves"  
Click on:  ALL (825) 
                 You will now see all of the titles in our entire library. 

See you at the Library Table!! 
Yvonne Gagne 
Holly Torrez

http://friendshipquilterssd.org/
http://friendshipquilterssd.org/
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Friendship Quilter’s

Phd (projects half done) Challenge


2019-2020

 


Would you like to earn a Phd in finished projects?

	 	  Do you need a little push to get them done? 


The Phd Challenge will give you the motivation you need and the satisfaction of a 
completed project.

 

·      Turn in your Phd entry form and $10 (that goes towards prizes) to the special 
projects table.


·      Fill out the Phd challenge form with your name, phone and email address. 
There will be a total of 5 projects, one of which is philanthropy. Each project has a 
deadline and can be turned in ahead of the deadline.


·      All projects must be completed when turned in. That includes, quilting, binding 
and a label with your name and date. Projects without a label will be accepted for 
philanthropy quilts and placemats.


·      Bring your completed projects to the special projects table at the Friendship 
Quilters meetings to be signed off. I will also accept a photo of the project and label 
sent to my phone 858-750-0445.


We need to hear from you! 
Recently a survey was sent out to all Guild members.   

Have you filled it out?   

The survey was designed to help us figure out what you want to hear and 
learn from the speakers that come to the Guild. You may think that we 
never listen to what our members want.  This is far from the truth.  
However, if you don’t respond to the questionnaire, we won’t know what 
you want. 

You can fill it out on line (it’s really easy to do), or you can print it out 
and bring it to the September meeting.  

Dianne Decker-Houser, 2nd Programs Chair 
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2019-2020 Phd Challenge

 


 

Name:_______________________________________________


Phone:_______________________________________________


email:________________________________________________


Paid $10/date______________________________  	 check   	 cash

 

 

1.      Due by November meeting.     Date turned in:________________________


 


2.      Due by February meeting.      Date turned in:__________________________


 


3.      Due by March meeting.      Date turned in:____________________________


 


4.      Due by May meeting.          Date turned in:____________________________


 


PHILANTHROPHY    


5.      Due by May meeting.           Date turned in:___________________________
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Dates for the 2019-2020 Guild Meetings   

All meetings are 7-9 pm. 
September 16th, 2019 
October 14th, 2019 
November 4th, 2019   1 week earlier for Veteran’s Day 
December 9th, 2019   Kaminski’s BBQ 
January 13th, 2020 
February 10th, 2020 
March 9th, 2020 
April 6th, 2020   1 week earlier due to Spring Break 
May 11th, 2020 
June 8th, 2020 

Pomerado Elementary is located at 
12321 Ninth Street in Poway.  The 
meetings will be in the Multi 
Purpose Room.  To get there go 
north on Pomerado Road to Ninth 
Street and turn left.  You will see 
the school on the left.


From the north, go south on 
Pomerado Road.  At Ninth Street 

turn right.  You will see the school on the left.  


 Pomerado Elementary School



Friendship Quilters of San Diego September 2019

 



 

Door Prizes


If your birthday month was/is July - 
September, it is your turn to bring a 
door prize.

Please bring a new item costing around 
$20 wrapped or in a gift bag.

Hi Members!  
We have a wonderful lecture this 

September. Peggy Martin is lecturing on 
"Adventures in Color". She will 

demonstrate the importance of value as 
well as color in her lecture and trunk 

show. And REMEMBER her workshop-
Sunday September 15th.  

The New Feathered Star is a beautiful 
paper pieced wall hanging. You could use 

fall fabrics or Christmas fabrics for the 
upcoming holidays. Peggy's years of 

teaching Community Education classes at 
Palomar College shows her expertise in 

teaching.  
Cost is $40 from 10-4 at Paradise Sewing 
Center. The supply list is on our website, 

and bring your lunch. 


September Program

Quick Strip paper piecing.


Check the website for 
Supply List and cutting 

chart.  Peggy has included 
instructions for getting a 

head start on the workshop.

Sign up for this workshop at Paradise Sewing.

It’s before our first meeting.
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GREG SUNDMAN WINS PATRIOTIC QUILT

Our July 4, quilt show was very 
successful.  Greg Sundman was 
surprised and happy to receive the 
beautiful quilt made by Cookie 
Siegel and quilted by Shelly Gragg.

�

Old Glory is made by Cheri 
Schenck and she won Best 
Patriotic AND 2nd Place for 
Viewer’s Choice for this one 
quilt.  

 Quilt Show highlights

Karen Brow-Meier won 
as Viewer’s Choice for 
Muchas Poochas. 
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Thank you to our Sponsors

Editor’s note:  I’m new at this.  If you have anything to 
add, let me know.  We are looking forward to a wonderful 
year.  Thank you for your support. Charleen
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